
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

January 9, 2019 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 

January 16 – Mariners Hockey! 
January 23 – WinterFest Sponsors Party 
January 30 -  Bob MacKenzie, Kennebunk Chief of Police, Opioid Addiction 

ASSIGNMENTS 
January 23 January 30 February 6 

Opening Words n/a  Healey  Higgins 
Raffle Gift  Sturtevant Sprague Swift-Kayatta 
Conductor  Wagner Yerxa  Albert 
Set Up #1  WFest  Geneseo Gowen 
Set Up #2  WFest  Gonzalez Hawes 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR:

January 16, 7 p.m. game time – Club will be “meeting” at Maine Mariners hockey game. If you 
haven’t received your tickets from Dave, he will leave them for you at the Will Call window. Ray 
Healey will be holding court across the street at Brian Boru starting at about 5 if you care to join him. 

January 23 - WinterFest Sponsors party – See info from Betty below. 

January 24, 6-7:30 – Recognizing & Responding to an Opiate Overdose (including Naloxone 
training) at Maine Medical Center Dana Auditorium, 22 Bramhall Street, Portland; hosted by 
Portland Rotary Club. 

June 21-22, 2019 – District Conference at Fort Williams 

Lucky Dick Yerxa started the year off by winning a gift certificate to Rwanda Bean donated by Ellie 
Speh.



What’s New With Our Members  

GET WELL SOON, John LoBosco!!! 

Thank you to Mike Geneseo for arranging our meeting this week at the 
Maine Table! 

Happy Birthday to Jack Roberts (Jan. 16) 

Happy Anniversary to Doug & Dana Schauf (Jan. 21) 

Welcome back, Nancy Irving! 

Congratulations to former and future member Sarah Piper who had 
her second baby girl in December! 

Rotarians on the move: 
Lloyd & Ellen Knight have moved to 75 State Street, Unit 71, Apt. 224, 
Portland 04101, following his rehab from a broken hip. Cap’n Lloyd, a 
member of our club for 53 years, is 96 years old! 

Bill York can be contacted at 44-447-944-1253.

Welcome, Anne Marie! – Tony introduced new member Anne Marie McCoubrey to the club this 
week. Anne Marie is the branch manager of the Mill Creek branch of Bath Savings Institution so 
many of us had already met her through picking up the tree change at the bank, unloading trees, 
or previous WinterFest parties. Anne Marie has been a banker for most of her career, but before 
that she drove a big rig! Anne Marie grew up in Cape Elizabeth and now lives in South Portland. 
As many of you read in Laurenz’s introductory email about Anne Marie, she will be sharing her 
Rotary participation with three of her staff (one of whom is Sarah Piper!), and we look forward 
to getting to know them better also! 



PARTY!!!!! (This info from WinterFest party chair Betty Egner): 
Cocktail party to

o celebrate our hard work that is almost done, and
o honor and thank the 100+ businesses that have filled our coffers and allowed us to

provide this healthy family event free to area families.
Rah, Rah!!!
There will be a sign-up email sent shortly - we NEED you to RSVP by Thursday 1/17 AT
THE LATEST so we can give Purpoodock final numbers per our contract.
There will be ultra tasty appetizers to quench our hungry tummies and offset the alcohol
intake.  No hangry people here!
Rah, Rah!!
There will be camaraderie, conversation, support of the mission, as we honor these
generous organizations.
Sis boom Bah!
The cost of all this will be ONLY $13!!  Such a deal!!
AND the raffle tickets will give you not one, not two, but THREE opportunities to win
special prizes.
Wheeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee!!!!
The bar, while free to our honored guests, will be the usual for Rotarians who want to
imbibe.
If you want to be part of this SPECTACULAR event, RSVP NOW!!!

The Butler Did It – That’s the answer to who won the football trophy for the 2018 season! 
Congratulations to Paul who won the tie-breaker, defeating his fellow 2-week winners Tony 
Wagner and Jim Britt. Also receiving accolades (and joke gifts) were Tom Meyers, Bob Knupp 
& Chuck Redman who tied for the most correct picks for the season. A big thank you to Jim and 
Chuck for administering the pool this year!! 

Thank You, Phil! – Congratulations to Phil Dube who was presented a “PHF+3” pin this week. 
Some of you remember that Phil was in the spotlight this fall collecting a PHF pin, but that was 
the result of a contribution made in his name to thank him for his many years of service to the 
club as Sergeant-at-Arms. This week’s pin is the result of Phil’s own personal contributions – 
football pool entries and $20 in the red bag now and then can add up!



It’s WINTER! – And that means it’s almost time for WinterFest! Just like the tree sale, this 
year’s WinterFest will be more profitable than ever, thanks to a great sales team: 

Betty Egner 
Patty Sprague 
Phil Dube 
Bev Altenburg 
Nancy Irving 
Bill Daviero 
Doug Schauf 
Ray Healey 
Adrienne Murphy 
Kathy Cotter 
Mark Leasure
Dan Davidson 
Tony Wagner 

We have more sponsors than ever and businesses have actually started approaching US to ask to 
be sponsors!
A big thank you also goes out to Mike Geneseo who spent many hours creating a professional 
booklet and promotional materials, and to Dan Davidson for his PR releases. 
Anamaria reminds us that Facebook is a big driver of our publicity and unfortunately she will be 
out of town during WinterFest. So if you attend, please bring your phone and take lots of pictures 
– you can post to the WFest FB page yourself or forward to her and she will do it.
And finally, look for emails coming out shortly to sign up for WinterFest duties. These duties are
pretty easy, and you’ll feel like you’re pitching in even though you’re just there to have fun!
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